
MINUTES

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

GRIFFIN ROOM, TOWN HALL

MONDAY, APRIL 22, 2019

6:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN PRESENT:   Ballantine, Howell, Kavanagh, MacAskill, McManus
OTHERS PRESENT:   Town Administrator Christopher Clark, Chief Guillemette, Chief Clarke, Bob Carney, Mary Albis, Robert Hampton, Richard Waystack, Stacy Robichaud, Bernie Meggison, James Tsoukalas, and others.

Chairman Kavanagh reported that the Board just came out of Executive Session where they approved Executive Session minutes from February 25, 2019.

WEEKLY BRIEFING
No one appeared before the Board.

PUBLIC COMMENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Mr. Nixon of CPC discussed a pamphlet they will be handing out at Town Meeting. 

CONSENT AGENDA
A. Minutes:
1. April 1, 2019 Regular Session
2. April 8, 2019 Regular Session

3. February 25, 2019 Executive Session 

B. Vote to authorize the Town Administrator as Hearing Officer for the Cable Renewal Ascertainment Hearing on May 2, 2019 
C. Approve Request for use of the Caleb Chase Fund in the amount of $700.00
D. Approve Request for use of the Caleb Chase Fund in the amount of $694.98
Mr. McManus moved approval of the Consent Agenda and adoption of the items thereon.  Mr. MacAskill seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.
NEW BUSINESS
A. Public Meeting - Application for a Weekday Entertainment License by Harwich Inn & Tavern, 77 Route 28, West Harwich, MA – James Tsoukalas, Owner/Manager.
Mr. McManus read the hearing notice into record.  The Board took comments from the following people who had concerns about noise and discussed the problems that occurred under the previous owner:
Bob Carney of 5 Mansion Street

Bernie Meggison of Mansion Street
Mr. Tsoukalas, applicant, said he would like to be judged on himself and not on the past owners.
The Board took further comments from people who had noise concerns:

Carolyn Fitzpatrick of 18 Mansion Street

Mary Albis of 77 Smith Street who noted that a sound engineering report was done that found the geography of the neighborhood is unique and there is a conduit down Mansion Street where the noise carries.
Robert Albis of 77 Smith Street

Mr. Tsoukalas said he is not interested in having a band outside but rather an acoustical guitarist who will sing with small amplification so they can hear from one end of the yard to the other.
After discussion, Mr. Howell moved to accept the application for indoor entertainment from the hours of 12 noon to 12 midnight with the proviso that all outside doors and windows are kept closed during performances with sound not to emanate beyond 150 feet.  Mr. MacAskill said he would like to see the sound engineering report.  Mr. MacAskill seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.  It was agreed that Mr. Tsoukalas would return with a plan and layout for outdoor entertainment.  
B. Request for Speed Zone Change on Queen Anne Road
Chief Guillemette reviewed his memo of recommendation of April 17, 2019 as follows:

Mr. Clark and members of the Board. Attached you will find a copy of a letter drafted by Steve Tupper who is the Transportation Program Manager at the Cape Cod Commission. In late June of 2018 Steve and I met with a number of residents from the eastern portion of Queen Anne Road that runs from Route 124 to Route 39. There have been a number of complaints from this area regarding the excessive speed of vehicles, increased traffic volume and the inconsistent speed limits. This portion of Queen Anne is approximately 2 miles long with three different speed limits. As Steve's letter indicates, one of the speed mitigation efforts we agreed upon was a request to reduce the speed limit on Queen Anne road from 40 MPH to 35 MPH on the segment that runs from Cranberry Hollow Lane to Oyster Pond Road. The residences in this area have increased over the years since the 40 MPH speed zone was established. The attached map indicates that a portion of the segment in question, between Beach Plum and Obed Brooks is actually a thickly settled zone now. The speed limit in this zone would be 30 MPH if there was not a posted limit. I fully support this request as a common sense measure that can be combined with increased enforcement and radar enhanced signage to hopefully mitigate speed on that stretch of road.

Ms. Stacy Robichaud of 77 Queen Anne Road discussed concerns for speeding and noise on Queen Anne Road and said she has been working with Chief Guillemette on this issue.
Mr. MacAskill moved to approve the request for a speed zone change on Queen Anne Road as presented.  Mr. McManus seconded the motion.  The Board took comments from Mr. Robert Hampton and Mr. Dave Callaghan who also had concerns about the volume and speed of traffic on Queen Anne Road.  Mr. Hampton submitted a letter he wrote to the Chief.  Mr. Howell discussed the need for enforcement. The motion carried by a unanimous vote.
C. Traffic Plan approval for “Light the Night” Art Week Event from 4/26/19 – 5/5/19
Mr. MacAskill moved to approve the traffic plan for “Light the Night” Art Week Event from 4/26/19 to 5/5/19.  Mr. Ballantine seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.
D. Confirmation of Joseph Powers as Assistant Town Administrator effective on May 20, 2019
Mr. MacAskill moved to approve the confirmation of Joseph Powers as Assistant Town Administrator effective May 20, 2019.  Mr. McManus seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.
E. Selectmen’s Article Assignments
The Board briefly discussed their preferences for articles and it was agreed that Chairman Kavanagh would assign the articles.
CONTRACTS
A. $50,000 Dennis/Harwich/Yarmouth Grant award
Mr. Clark reported that the Town was awarded a $50,000 grant to continue the efforts in the DHY initiative. Mr. Ballantine moved to authorize execution of that.  Mr. McManus seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.
OLD BUSINESS
A. Extend the charge/appointments of the Harwich Port Parking Committee to June 30, 2019
Mr. MacAskill moved to approve extending the charge and appointments of the Harwich Parking Committee to June 30, 2020.  Mr. Ballantine seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.  Mr. Waystack encouraged the Board to make some changes this year.
B. Safe Routes To School grant application
Mr. Clark said he got a response back today from Steve Tupper who said included in that grant is that MassDot would contract with Aecom to do some of the design work so some of the design issues regarding the sidewalk would be addressed.  Mr. Howell said once you get to the middle of Town he doesn’t see how you could put a five foot sidewalk in there.  Chairman Kavanagh asked that Mr. Clark have the Town Planner and Town Engineer look at it.  Mr. Clark said they did talk about running a sidewalk down Parallel Street and not necessarily redoing Harwich Center.
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORTS
Mr. Clark said we have the first draft of the motions for Town Meeting which he sent to the Board and Town Counsel.

A. Department Reports
This item was not addressed.
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Ballantine moved to adjourn at 7:56 p.m.  Mr. Howell seconded the motion and the motion carried by a unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Steidel

Recording Secretary
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